FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 27th January 2014 at 6.15pm at The Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: Nina Smith (Chair), David Storr, Bob Deacon, Diana Monahan, John Gibson and Lesley Mackay (minutes).
Apologies:  Matt Gibson and Mike Smith.
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.

Matters Arising:
· Carol Singing: Hebden Bridge:  £126 was collected.  Warm thanks were extended to David Storr for organising and conducting the singing and thanks too to Diana and Helen for their musical accompaniment.  
· Christmas Tree:   Thanks were given to Bob Deacon for buying the Christmas tree and stand as well as the decorations (£65.00 and £38.43 respectively) and for paying for these out of his own pocket.  We were pleased that children from the Nursery had helped decorate the tree.   Bob will store the decorations at his house, and will keep the lights as his own, lending them to the group in future years. Bob was thanked for this generosity, and for his work in ensuring we had a tree and that it was displayed.  Payment of Bob’s expenses for the tree and stand were authorised.  Action: David Taylor
Lesley has asked Matt Gibson about Northern Rail’s contribution and is awaiting his reply.  Action:  Matt Gibson
· Christmas Dinner:  An enjoyable evening, although most people were disappointed with the food.  It was felt that we should try a different location in 2014.
· Co-operative Community Grant application:  The application has now been re-submitted.  The process takes a few weeks and it is hoped to have a decision by Spring.  If the bid is not successful, it may be possible to approach Hebden Royd Town Council Community Fund.  
· Ashtrays:  Diana has re-placed the foil ashtrays.  It was not clear whether ISS (the cleaning contractors at the station) had removed some of the earlier trays.  Diana submitted an invoice for £1.00 for the trays which was approved.  Action:  David Taylor
· Security Markings on photographs:  After discussion it was agreed that Lesley would try to obtain a security market pen and post-coded sticker from the police.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Treasurer’s Report:  In David Taylor’s absence there was nothing to report.

Northern Rail Issues:  Matt Gibson had provided an update by email:

· Work on the Bike-and-Go rack was to start in mid-February.

· Holme Tunnel works and those at Cornholme were on schedule.

· Replacement buses to/from Manchester would be in operation on Sundays for a number of weeks.

· Passenger counts are being undertaken over the next two weeks.

· A request was made for volunteers to help with the Tour-de-France.  Bob Deacon has already volunteered to help hand out  brochures to rail passengers at Hebden Bridge Station.  Anyone interested in helping at the station should contact Lesley.  Action:  All members

· Matt has not received any information from Northern Rail about planting in line with the Yellow Theme of the Tour-de-France but will let us know if and when he does.  Action:  Matt Gibson
Constitution:  Diana brought a copy of the constitution.  It was agreed that Lesley would circulate this with the minutes and that the item be put on the next agenda.

Logo:  In David’s absence, this item will be put on the next agenda.
New Minibus provider and timetable/train connections:  The details about connections between buses and trains were not yet known. The issue was on the agenda for the ward forum on 28 January. Action: Nina/Lesley 
Plusbus. David Storr raised this issue as to whether Plusbus is available at Hebden Bridge, and how it is advertised. Nina undertook to find out if Hebden Bridge is on the Plusbus network.  Action:  Nina Smith

Any other business:  
Working Party Schedule:  Lesley has circulated this.  It has still to be put up on the Information Boards.  Action:  David Taylor and Lesley Mackay
Sowerby Bridge Station:  Nina mentioned that the Friends were becoming very active, and that the station has won one or more sections  in the Yorkshire in Bloom competition (as had Mytholmroyd Station Partnership in recent years).
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Tuesday 4th March, 2014 at 6.15pm in The Albert Pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
